
Sand Lake Garden Club 
Board of Directors’ Meeting 

April 27, 2016 
 

President Pat called the Board meeting to order at 6 p.m. 

 

Present:  Pat Mulligan, Joan Gross, Mary Hall, Connie Gatt, Judy 

Kasianczuk, Linda Ormsby, Eileen VanOort, Obie Savage, Mary Lee 

Kopache 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Approved as e-mailed; motion by Judy K., second by 

Joan Gross. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Connie Gatt reported bank statement balance of 

$3,071.72 as March 31st.  Motion by Joan Gross, second by Eileen VanOort 

 

Old Business:   
New Business: Results of meeting with Flora – Keith Hammond has been 

very helpful with watering. Town will deliver town mulch chips. (Too much 

mulch at Butler Park)  New area at Town Hall Entrance: Two pots will be 

for red, white and blue around Alberta Spruce. Town will donate up to $200 

for planting. Buy locally – Out of the Ordinary, Tremont’s  

 

May 25th clean up – Captains for making decisions needed for SLCA, APPO  

& Butler Park, Helen Dolan will captain but cannot work at the AP Triangle. 

Joan Gross and Eileen will handle library and Judy K and Linda O. Butler 

Park. 

 

May 12th at SLCA and Miller Hill School for annuals planting and butterfly 

garden work. 9:30 to 11:30. 

  

Committee reports:  

Scholarship: Eileen VanOort – nothing new 

 

Plant Sale: - Phyllis Scheeren – 3 more digs took place, another scheduled. 

Some people may want us to return in subsequent years. Keep track of 

where we go.   Need deer netting for plants and boxes for customers. Wear 

SLGC Tee shirts to plant sale. Have opportunity to register new club 

members.   

  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  


